

Garden City Fire Protection District Board of Trustees Meeting 
Monday January 20, 2025, 6:30-8:00 pm

Call to Order at 6:32pm

Board Members in Attendance:   Randall Knight, Barb Turnbow, Jayne Davis, Rich Scheaffer
Board Members Excused: Michael Lasswell
Others in Attendance: Tiffany Wahlberg, Mike Wahlberg
Approve Agenda: Motion to approve the agenda by Randall, 2nd by Barb, vote was unanimous.

Public Comment and Recognition
	Open Discussion and public comment: No public in attendance

Approve Previous Minutes: Motion by Rich to approve the minutes from December, 2nd by Jayne, vote was unanimous.


Old Business:
	Satellite station follow-up: The lot split has been signed and is being discussed at the county P&Z meeting Jan.30th at7:00 PM.  Then it will be sent to the county recorder, who will finalize everything.  The culvert is at the lot but hasn’t been installed yet. Nate was told we wouldn’t purchase until it was.

            5-year plan review: Mike is still working on the (wildland) brush truck. The plan was that $50,000 had been added to the budget per year so that a vehicle could be replaced or added every three years.    

New Business:
	Board training status: Everyone has completed their training for this year.
	ISO survey discussion: Mike is working with the various water companies to get the information that is needed.  There is also a list of items that Mike will need to pull from the fire district records.  Randall will tell Mr. Larsen (ISO rep.) the fire Chief will have the forms ready for review April 1st.

Treasurer/Financial Report: Nothing this month	 

Fire Chief’s Report:
	District Status: Motion by Barb to hire Cache Broberg, Mike’s son-in-law, to replace Korry Rasmussen for equipment and building maintenance up to 20 hours per month, 2nd by Jayne, vote was unanimous.  A Bendix King mobile radio which costs $2,000-3,000 has been ordered for the new wildland  (brush)  truck.  Once the radio has been received the truck will be taken to Young Powersports to have the bed and radio installed.  For Winterfest, the district will have 4 firefighters, 3 in wetsuits and one as backup with Engine 40 and Rescue 40.  The building is almost complete.  The doors have been painted, shelves have been purchased, the plumbing is almost done, then the cement floor will be poured, and tile or laminate will be installed.
	Purchase Requests: None this time.

Call Outs:

Approve Expenses: Motion to approve the expenses by Barb, 2nd by Rich, vote was unanimous.

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn by Randall, 2nd by Jayne, vote was unanimous.





